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Q&A from the Members’ and Fans’ Meetings on 2nd and 3rd July 
Financial

Q – Is there any restriction on taking out a loan against Frank Adams Legacy Ltd. to support WWFC?
A – No. As our debt to Lloyds has been cleared, we may decide to do this depending on how our financial position develops over the next few months. We have short term director funds in place to cover immediate needs.
Q – Did the Bank force the repayment of the overdraft?

A – No 

Q – What is the position with season ticket money already taken?

A – This has been used to pay bills in May and June, as would normally be the case.

Q – What would happen to any further sell on fees received for players already sold?

A – This would be used to pay down the outstanding debt to Steve Hayes, to clear the debt more quickly.
Q – What will the 50/50 and Cashline receipts be used for now the youth development has ceased?

A – It will be spent wisely, to extend the work already undertaken by our excellent Community Trust.

Q – What will happen to the shares (now non-voting) purchased and held by fans?
A – We intend to look at the various options and bring a proposal to the Trust AGM in January.

Q – Are the Founder Shares still in place?

A – Yes. Holders will retain their shares unless they cease to be Platinum Members, are made bankrupt or until they die; at which point the shares revert to the Trust. Founder Shareholders will continue to have a vote on any ‘enshrined rights’ issues, should a vote be necessary.

Q – Will it be possible to once again invest in the Club?
A – Yes, we are looking at the best way to do this and we will communicate as soon as possible.

Q – Would it be possible to pay £10 per month to the Trust instead of per year?

A – As above, we will consider this and communicate back to you.

Q – How will you turn around the consistent losses of £1M - £1.5M per year?

A – Not having the Centre of Excellence will save over £400k. Gary Waddock’s budget has been reduced. Every area of expenditure will be scrutinised and every opportunity to generate extra income, particularly the non match day use of Adams Park, will be pursued.

Q – Is it possible to break even in this economic environment?

A – Yes, seven clubs in L2 made a profit last season, most without all of the facilities we have.
Q – Other Trusts have failed and the Clubs have been quickly sold on again. How will you avoid this?

A – Our aim is to run the Club successfully. In any case, a sell on would have to be voted on by the Trust membership and we have the added protection that Adams Park and the training ground are separately owned by Frank Adams Legacy Ltd. (FALL).
Q – Can you explain the residual debt position for WWFC and Frank Adams Legacy Ltd.? 
A – WWFC is debt free. FALL is carrying the residual debt to Steve Hayes and a small loan to Mrs Kane. WWFC will pay a rent to FALL to allow it to clear the debts.

Q – Are payments to HMRC up to date?

A – Yes.

Youth Development
Q – Will the loss of the Centre of Excellence hinder our squad in future years?

A – It is difficult to say at this time. However we have mitigated for a two year gap by accelerating the advancement of a number of talented young players into the first team squad for this season.

Q – Why didn’t the parent lead youth development proposal proceed?

A – The financing proposals weren’t sufficiently robust at this time.
Matchday
Q – Can we have a cash turnstile?
A – Yes.

Q – Can the early bird Platinum Membership prices be extended for two weeks, rather than one?

A – Yes. They are now extended until 5pm on Monday 16 July.
Q – Can we have ‘quid a kid’ for the first ten matches?

A – We cannot promise this, except to say that the whole ticketing pricing policy will be reviewed.

Q – Can we have a ‘Frank Adams Anniversary Day’ each season with promotions and events?
A – We will certainly look into this.

Q – Will the plastic pitch idea be resurrected?

A – Very unlikely.

Volunteering and Miscellaneous

Q – How do we volunteer our time to help the Club?

A – Please email secretary@wycombewandererstrust.com, with brief details of the support you can offer and we will come back to you.

Q – You mentioned that FALL will look after the heritage of the Club.

A – Yes. We would particularly like as much memorabilia to be returned to the Club as possible, preferably gifted but if not loaned. An exhibition at Wycombe Museum is being arranged.

Q – Will the shop in the Eden Centre be continuing?

A – Yes, under the management of Kukri, our new kit suppliers.
Q – Have you had any contact with Wycombe District Council?

A – Yes, they offered a meeting on Monday (2 July) which we couldn’t make due to these meetings. We envisage meeting Alex Collingwood and his team shortly.

Q – Will the fans that have previously been banned from Adams Park be allowed to return?

A – We are happy to look at this on a case by case basis if requested to do so.

Wasps

Q – Will the ground share continue?

A – It is likely to continue for two or three years, whilst the new owners develop their plans.

Q – Who do Wasps pay their rent to?

A – WWFC.

Q – What is the value of the deal to us?

A – We will break even with the opportunity to improve upon this through better matchday service standards and therefore higher sales.
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